PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 12th April 2007 in the Village Hall
Unitary Authority for Wiltshire

Before the meeting David Maynard of WCC explained why WCC are applying for unitary authority status and what this will mean.   The bid is in response to the Government’s White Paper:  Strong and Prosperous Communities.   WCC has been shortlisted and a decision by the Sec. of  State is due by the end of July 2007.   If approved, the new authority would start in May 2009.   There is a 12-week consultation period until 22nd June 2007 and anyone may write with their comments/objections before this date.   The Government would prefer comments to be sent by email to:structures@communities.gsi.gov.uk.  Alternatively, one can write to Unitary Structures Consultation Team, Zone 5 / E8, Eland House, Bressenden Place, London, SE1E 5DU.   The consultation paper called 'Proposals for Future Unitary Structures: Stakeholder Consultation' can be found on the Department of Communities and Local Government website at www.communities.gov.uk. On the left hand side of home page select 'consultations' under the heading Access to Info and then scroll down to the document.   The Parish Council opposes the WCC bid and will be objecting.

Questions from the public

A parishioner raised the problem of the flooding which occurs on the A27 outside Richmond Farm,  Brickworth Road.   He stated that this is a serious safety hazard.   PC to ask WCC what can be done to solve the problem;  as a minimum, a sign “Road liable to flooding” could be erected.   The return of the recycling skips was also queried;  the Chairman replied that this matter is up to SDC, the waste authority.   Wheelie bins are due to be delivered to all households in the autumn.   Please contact SDC if you have a problem with this;  if you need help to handle this, please contact any Parish Councillor (the list is on the noticeboard).   A member of the public also asked why Whiteparish was not producing a Parish Plan;   the Chairman replied that the PC had asked for interested villagers to come forward to get this organised.  No offers of help were received.   

Matters arising from previous meeting

 Whiteparish signs re-placement on A36 – An order has gone out to the Highway Agency for the “Cowesfield” sign to be replaced by “Whiteparish”.   Lorries are still parking in the access road to BKG in Common Road;  please report any infringements to the New Forest National Park Authority:  01590 646615, e-mail dev.control@newforestnpa.gov.uk

Memorial Ground Trust

An extra meeting had been held on 26th March to discuss tenders for the planned Multi-User Games Area;  unfortunately all tenders had not been received by then.   R2 money is being used in part for a replacement cricket net facility.

Possible Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Dave Boakes reported that the working committee are close to a final agreement on a basic plan of what to build for the joint pavilion/village hall.   When finalised drawings are available from the architects, an application to SDC for planning permission will be made.   A meeting about how to proceed with the whole project will be held with the planning officer.   A vote of thanks to Dave Boakes was proposed  for all his work in leading this project;  all supported this.

Speed limit changes on the edge of Whiteparish

WCC have made an order to extend the 30 mph limit in Dean Lane up to the Whiteparish sign by the pond.   An application has been made to extend the 40 mph limit at Cowesfield to the Mushroom Farm.   As this is an A road, this request will be reviewed during the financial year 2007/8 then consultation will take place.

Environment

Problems with litter in various places in the village were discussed.   SDC have promised to clear litter left by travellers on the old road at Brickworth.   Rubbish at Cowesfield to be reported.    Stuart McWilliam had taken photos of both these areas to show the rubbish.   Children congregating in Highlands Way are dropping cigarette ends and bottles/cans.   Parish Steward to be asked to clear this.   An extra bin to be requested from SDC.

Lorries turning in the village centre

Lorries are still turning into Common Road from The Street, looking for Jewsons and other premises, which should be accessed from the A36.   Damage is being done to garden fences and the triangle grass.   The re-placement of the Whiteparish sign (instead of Cowesfield sign) on the A36 should help.   PC to request a “Village only” sign at Brickworth traffic lights and a sign pointing straight on to “Jewsons and BKG” to prevent lorries taking the wrong turning off the A36.

Planning

The PC will consider using legal powers available to it to challenge the construction of any new access roads being built over common land.   

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the Parish Council Annual General Meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 10th May 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG


  E-mail DandA.Boakes@care4free.net 

